BUDGET COMMITTEE
4th April, 2001

Meeting commenced:
9.30 a.m.
"
ended:
12.08 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Lightup - in the Chair

Councillors Boyd, Devine, Hinds, Merry, S. Miller and J. Murphy

C. Wood - UNISON
(Councillors Connor, Daniels, Lancaster, Lea and Wallsworth also attended by invitation)

62.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Antrobus, V. Burgoyne, Garrido and Jones and A. Hallam, D. Mottram and C. Richardson.

63.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 7th February, 2001, were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

64.
2001/02 REVENUE BUDGET - PROGRESS REPORT ON SAVINGS
The Director of Corporate Services submitted a report monitoring directorates saving proposals to date in respect of the 2001/02 revenue budget.

Individual reports were submitted by Directors on their relevant savings targets and identifying areas where further monitoring could be required.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Cabinet be requested to agree that schools should absorb the additional cost of the teachers pay award within their existing budget allocation as a result of the whole of the SSA increase having been passported through to schools.



(2) THAT Cabinet be requested to agree that all directorates should make necessary provision to meet any additional cost (above 3% provided in the budget) in the pay award for administrative staff.



(3) THAT the submissions of Directorates be noted; and dealt with as indicated below:-


(a)
Education and Leisure - to investigate the case of Prestatyn Childrens Holiday Camp as an alternative venue to Lledr Hall during the current foot and mouth outbreak.


(b)
Chief Executives - further report required on "Directorates - other income " which the Chief Executive has been charged with co-ordinating.


(c)
Corporate Services -



(i)
briefing note required for all LEA secondary school governors on the proposal of some secondary schools to opt out of the City Council's pay roll service



(ii)
to ensure adequate publicity ahead of the implementation of the Verification Framework.


(d)
Environmental Services - accept the proposed saving of £14,800 as a result of VER; but that the remaining proposals relating to Parks and Countryside issues be reported to Cabinet for consideration. 


(e)
Development Services -



(i)
note proposals to set up a forum for Community Committee Chairs to discuss the highways maintenance budget; and that Link Members for Community Committees be also invited to attend.

(ii) note the possible shortfall in the savings on office accommodation and for 

                                a report back on how this can be made good.



(iii)
to report to Cabinet on a strategy to deal with vacated Council property.


(f)
Community and Social Services -



(i)
note that the availability of SRB5 funding allows breathing space with regard to Welfare Rights and Debt Advice; but that an exit strategy needs to be developed.



(ii)
that Cabinet be informed that whilst the children's budget is still under pressure it would appear to have plateaued out at the moment.

http://comcapps01.salford.gov.uk/WebDB30/docs/FOLDER/SDM/CMS/BCEM/BCEM040401.DOC

